



STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES AND PUBLIC PROTECTION

Police Officer Standards and Training Council Connecticut Police Academy

MINUTES OF MEETING SEPTEMBER 15, 2016 CONNECTICUT POLICE ACADEMY MERIDEN, CONNECTICUT

IT SHOULD BE NOTED THAT THIS DOCUMENT IS AN ABRIDGED VERSION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 12, 2016 POST COUNCIL MEETING. THE ORIGINAL MINTUES ARE IN THE FORM OF A DIGITAL RECORDING AND AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST FROM THE ACADEMY ADMINISTRATOR.

Council Members Present: First Vice Chairman/Chief Duane Lovello; Sergeant William Brevard; Kurt P. Cavanaugh; Chief John F. Daly; Dr. Amy Donahue; Town Administrator Michael Freda; Chief Ronnell Higgins; Chief State's Attorney Kevin Kane; Chief Thomas Kulhawik; Chief Keith Mello; Commissioner Dora Schriro and Dr. Guy Vallaro.

Other Attendees: Police Academy Administrator Thomas E. Flaherty; Director of Field Services Susan Rainville; Director of Basic Training William Schultz; Accreditation Manager William Tanner; Holly King, CSP - TA Administrative Staff; Assistant Attorney General Stephen Sarnoski; Pamela Hayes, CPCA Executive Director.

Council Members Absent: Special Agent in Charge Patricia Ferrick; First Selectman Lawrence K. Groh; Chief Michael Maniago; State Victim's Advocate Natasha Pierre.

CALL TO ORDER

Chief Duane Lovello, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.

Moment of silence, for Justice David Borden who passed away in August was conducted.

ACTION ITEMS:

AMENDED AGENDA OF THE SEPTEMBER 15, 2016 MEETING

<u>Chief Daly</u> moved to approve the amended agenda of the September 15, 2016 meeting as submitted, SECONDED by <u>Mr. Kane</u>. The motion carried.

MINUTES OF THE MAY 12, 2016 MEETING

Chief Lovello requested a motion to accept Amended Agenda of September 15, 2016 as submitted. Motion made by Chief Daly, seconded by Mr. Kane, motion carried.

CHIEFS/PUBLIC COMMENTS

Chief Lovello was congratulated by Pamela Hayes as to his appointment as the Chairman of Council by the Governor.

CERTIFICATION COMMITTEE:

Request for a Certificate of Comparative Certification and Full or Partial Waiver of the Basic Recruit Training Academy

1. Derek F. Allen - Westbrook Police Department (Officer)

Certification Committee Chair Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Derek F. Allen was given a conditional offer of employment with Westbrook Police Department with a prospective hire date of August 1, 2016. He is a 20 plus year veteran of the Connecticut State Police retiring at the rank of Trooper First Class.

Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of First Selectman Noel Bishop, on behalf of Derek F. Allen for police officer certification by way of a Certificate of Comparative Certification subject to the State of Connecticut Certification/Recertification in items 1 through 2 and the satisfactory completion of police training items 1 through 7, seconded by Chief Mello. The motion carried.

2. William E. Braithwaite - Stafford Police Department (Officer)

Mr. Cavanaugh reported that William E. Braithwaite was given a conditional offer of employment with the Stafford Police Department with a prospective hire date of August 1, 2016. He is a 20 plus year veteran of the Connecticut State Police retiring at the rank of Master Sergeant.

Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of First Selectman Anthony Frassinelli, on behalf of William Braithwaite, III, for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative certification, subject to State of Connecticut certification/recertification in items 1 and 2, and the satisfactory completion of police training items 1 through 7, seconded by Mr. Kane. The motion carried.

3. Ancil B. Farrier – Yale University Police Department (Officer)

Mr. Cavanaugh reported Ancil B. Farrier was given a conditional offer of hire with the Yale University Police Department, as of June 27, 2016. He has served in the Connecticut Army National Guard from January 2012 to present; previously served with the Baltimore, Maryland Police Department at the rank of patrolman. He served as a Police Officer from January 2015 until his resignation to join Yale University PD in June 2016. He graduated from the Baltimore City Police Academy on October 26, 2015.

- Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of Chief Ronnell Higgins, on behalf of Ancil B. Farrier, for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative certification, subject to State of Connecticut certification in items 1 and 2, and the satisfactory completion of police training items 1 through 22, seconded by Chief Brevard. The motion carried. Chief Higgins abstained.
- 4. Matthew Franco, Jr. Yale University Police Department (Officer)
 Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Matthew Franco, Jr. was given a conditional offer of employment with the Yale University Police Department with a prospective hire date of June 27, 2016. He resigned from the Connecticut State Police having been employed by them for the past three (3) years.
- Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of Chief Ronnell Higgins, on behalf of Matthew Franco, Jr., for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative certification subject to State of Connecticut certification in items 1 and 2 and the satisfactory completion of police officer training in areas 1 through 23, seconded by Mr. Freda. The motion carried.

Table item #4 and refer back to committee. Motion made by Chief Daly, seconded by Chief Mello.

- 5. Paul M. Gately Groton Town Police Department (Deputy Chief)
 Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Paul M. Gately was hired as the Deputy Chief by the Groton
 Town Police Department. He retired from the Connecticut State Police in August of 2012 at
 the rank of Master Sergeant after twenty-three (23) years of service. Since his retirement
 from CSP he has been the Director of Security at the U.S. Naval War College.
- Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of Chief Louis Fusaro, on behalf of Paul M. Gately, for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative certification subject to State of Connecticut certification in area 1 and the satisfactory completion of police officer training in areas 1 through 14, seconded by Chief Higgins. The motion carried.
- 6. Paul A. Burwell, Jr. Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA P.D. Officer) Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Officer Paul A Burwell, Jr. has been a Police Officer with the Metropolitan Transportation Authority since January 8, 2014. He currently resides in Connecticut and is scheduled to be reassigned to work primarily in Connecticut beginning in October of 2016.
- Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of Chief Michael Coan, on behalf of Officer Paul A Burwell, Jr., for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative

certification subject to State of Connecticut certification in areas 1 and 2 and satisfactory completion of police officer training, items 1 through 13, seconded by Mr. Freda. The motion carried.

Dr. Donahue commented: Amendment – Firearms component didn't get numbered, should be #14.

7. Eric J. Frate – Orange Police Department (Officer)

Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Eric J. Frate has received a conditional offer of employment with the Orange Police Department with a prospective hire date of September 16, 2016. He currently serves as a Police Officer with the Baltimore City Maryland Police Department since 2003.

Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of Chief Robert Gagne, on behalf of Eric J. Frate, for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative certification subject to certification in areas 1 and 2 and the satisfactory completion of police training, areas 1 through 22, seconded by Chief Daly. The motion carried.

8. Kevin D. Rafferty – New Fairfield Police Department (Officer)

Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Kevin D. Rafferty has received a conditional offer of employment with the New Fairfield Police Department with a prospective hire date of September 15, 2016. He attended the 224th Session of the POST Basic training academy while a member of the Danbury Police Department. He resigned from Danbury PD to join the Connecticut State Police in 1994. He is a 22 year veteran of the Connecticut State Police retiring at the rank of Master Sergeant.

Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of First Selectman Susan Chapman, on behalf of Kevin D. Rafferty, for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative certification subject to State of Connecticut certification or recertification in areas 1 and 2 and the satisfactory completion of police training, areas 1 through 8, seconded by Chief Higgins. The motion carried.

9. David R. Wagner – Woodbury Police Department (Officer)

Mr. Cavanaugh reported that David R. Wagner has received a conditional offer of employment with the Woodbury Police Department with a prospective hire date of September 1, 2016. He joined the Connecticut State Police in 1987 and retiring at the rank of Sergeant with 29 years with the CSP.

Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of First Selectman William J. Butterly, on behalf of David R. Wagner, for police officer certification by way of a certificate of comparative certification subject to State of Connecticut certification or recertification in

areas 1 and 2 and the satisfactory completion of police training, areas 1 through 5, seconded by Mr. Kane. The motion carried.

Request for one year Probationary Period Extension

1. **Brian C. Carroll** – Norwich Police Department (Injury)
Probationary Officer Brian Carroll entered the 352nd Basic Recruit Training Session at the POSTC Academy on December 31, 2015. On January 4, 2016 he aggravated a pre-existing injury in which he was put on a modified training. After a month of being on modified training, the injury was not healing so he was removed from the Academy noted to return to the next class once he was medically cleared. On July 1, 2016 he entered the 354th Session at the POSTC Academy. On July 15, 2016, the Norwich Police Department requested an extension of his one year probationary status until March 10, 2017 to allow him time to complete the Basic Academy and his Field Training requirements.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council approve the extension of the one-year probationary candidate status to Probationary Officer Carroll for a period not to exceed March 10, 2017, in order for him to complete the academic and field training requirements to achieve police officer certification, seconded by Chief Daly. Motion carried.

Refusal to Re-Certify as a Police Officer, Recertification/Reinstatement as a Police Officer

1. Paulo Cardinale – Danbury Police Department (Special Officer)
Special Police Officer Paulo Cardinale, POST ID 8081, was certified by this body on June
12, 1986 and has recertified on six (6) prior occasions.

An email was received on July 5, 2016 stating "The police certification of SPO Cardinale expired on June 30, 2016. That date has passed and he has not fulfilled his re-certification requirements. SPO Cardinale owes 1 hour of Juvenile Law/Dealing with Juveniles, 1 hour of Firearms Qualification and 7 hours of electives.

Danbury Police Chief Alan Baker sent a certified letter to SPO Paulo Cardinale indicating he was no longer certified police officers in the State of Connecticut and needed to return all gear and uniforms.

On July 7, 2016 the Certification Division mailed, Certified Return Receipt letters indicating that the certification lapsed and offered a hearing on the matter.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council vote to refuse to recertify the Police Officer Certification of Special Officer Paulo Cardinale (POST ID 8081) as a police officer in the State of Connecticut, noting that his certification expired at 0001 hours on July 1, 2016 because of failure to meet training obligations, as required by Council Regulations Section 7-294e-14 (b) (2) and 7-294e-14 (c) (1), seconded by Chief Kulhawik. Motion carried.

2. **James Cole** – Danbury Police Department (Special Officer) Special Police Officer James Cole, POST ID 8083, was certified by this body on May 18, 1989 and has recertified five (5) times in his career.

An email was received on July 5, 2016 stating "The police certification of SPO Cole expired on June 30, 2016. That date has passed and he has not fulfilled his re-certification requirements. SPO Cole owes 1 hour of Juvenile Law/Dealing with Juveniles and 2 hours of electives.

Danbury Police Chief Alan Baker sent a certified letter to SPO James Cole indicating he was no longer certified police officers in the State of Connecticut and needed to return all gear and uniforms.

On July 7, 2016 the Certification Division mailed, Certified Return Receipt letters indicating that the certification lapsed and offered a hearing on the matter.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council vote to refuse to recertify the Police Officer Certification of Special Officer James Cole (POST ID 8083) as a police officer in the State of Connecticut, noting that his certification expired at 0001 hours on July 1, 2016 because of failure to meet training obligations, as required by Council Regulations Section 7-294e-14 (b) (2) and 7-294e-14 (c) (1).

Motion made to table both items #1 (SO Cardinale) & #2 (SO Cole) and refer back to committee by Chief Daly, seconded by Mr. Kane. Motion carried.

Rehire

1. Juma Jones – East Hartford Police Department (Police Officer position)

Reinstatement of Juma Jones on behalf of the East Hartford Police Department has been withdrawn.

Revocation of Police Officer Certification

1. Matthew P. Macero – Ansonia Police Department (Untruthfulness – Conviction)
This is as a result of an Internal Affairs investigation in which on September 8, 2015 he was arrested for Altering a Public Record, Illegal Possession of Narcotics, Larceny 2nd by defrauding a public community. On May 11, 2016 Macero pled guilty to False Statement 2nd and Falsely Reporting an Incident.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council approve the immediate revocation of Matthew Macero's Connecticut Police Officer Certification (POST ID 11337), for being found and pled guilty of False Statement 2nd CGS 53a-157b and Falsely Reporting an Incident CGS 53a-180c, in violation of Section 7-294d (2) (1), of the Connecticut General Statutes, seconded by Chief Kulhawik. Motion carried.

- 2. Rui Silva Stafford Police Department (Untruthfulness Departmental Charges) Officer Rui Silva, an officer with the Stafford Police Department, was involved in a Domestic Incident involving his wife in South Windsor. He was arrested for the charge of Assault in the 3rd as a result of the South Windsor investigation. Mr. Silva's statements during the South Windsor investigation and subsequent State Police Internal Affairs Investigation are in conflict with the evidence and the sworn written statements of Mrs. Silva and an independent witness that he physically assaulted his wife during the incident.
- Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council vote to approve the immediate revocation of Rui Silva's Connecticut Police Officer Certification (POST ID 13386), for being found guilty (Departmental charges) of "Commission of an intentional act of deception during any criminal, civil, or administrative investigation or proceeding, or on an official Department form or system including (a) lying by either omission or commission; (b) misleading; (c) civil or criminal fraud; and/or (d) perjury." Which also would be a violation of Section 7-294d (2) (1) of the Connecticut General Statutes (CGS) provides that a police officer certification may be revoked when the holder of such certification has been found by a law enforcement unit, pursuant to procedure established by that law enforcement unit, "to have committed any act that would constitute... perjury in violation of section 53a-156 or false statement in violation of section 53a-157b."; seconded by Chief Higgins. Motion carried.
- 3. **Steven R. Santucci** Newtown Police Department (Felony Convictions) Steven R. Santucci was arrested by Federal authorities (Drug Enforcement Administration). Santucci pled guilty to two federal felony charges. On Thursday, August 25, 2016 Santucci was officially convicted of Conspiracy to Distribute and to Possess with Intent to Distribute Anabolic Steroids and Conspiracy to Launder Money Instruments. Sentenced to 16 months imprisonment, followed by 6 months home confinement, a \$5,000 fine, 120 hours of community service, and ineligibility to possess firearms or other dangerous weapons was imposed.
- Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council vote to approve the immediate revocation of Steven R. Santucci's Connecticut Police Officer Certification (POST ID 11209) for being found and pled guilty of two felonies in violation of Section 7-294d (2) (I), (CGS); seconded by Chief Daly. Motion carried.

Basic Training Academy Applications

1. Milford Police Department (September, 2016)
Chief Keith Mello, Milford Police Department request's Council's permission to conduct a
Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy at the Milford Police Academy to commence
on or about September 16, 2016. The class will consist of no more than forty-five (45)
recruits, including candidates from regional towns and cities.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council approve the Milford Police Department's application to commence a Basic Police Officer

Recruit Training Academy for a maximum of forty-five (45) recruits noting items 1-12, seconded by Chief Freda. Motion carried. Chief Mello abstained.

2. Bridgeport Police Department (October 3, 2016)

Bridgeport Chief of Police Armando J. Perez request's Council's permission to conduct a Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy at the Bridgeport Police Academy to commence on or about October 3, 2016. The class will consist of no more than forty (40) recruits, including candidates from regional towns and cities.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council approve the Bridgeport Police Department's application to commence a Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy for a maximum of forty (40) recruits noting items 1-12, seconded by Chief Higgins. Motion carried.

3. Hartford Police Department (October 17, 2016)

Hartford Deputy Chief of Police Dustin Rendock requests Council's permission to conduct a Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy at the Hartford Police Academy to commence on or about October 17, 2016. The class will consist of no more than forty-eight (48) recruits, including candidates from regional towns and cities.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council approve the Hartford Police Department's application to commence a Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy for a maximum of forty-eight (48) recruits noting items 1-12, seconded by Chief Brevard. Motion carried.

4. New Haven Police Department (October 3, 2016)

New Haven Acting Chief of Police Anthony Campbell request's Council's permission to conduct a Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy at the New Haven Police Academy to commence on or about October 3, 2016. The class will consist of no more than forty (40) recruits, including candidates from regional towns and cities if there are sufficient seat vacancies.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council approve the New Haven Police Department's application to commence a Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy for a maximum of forty (40) recruits noting items 1-12, seconded by Mr. Kane. Motion carried.

5. Waterbury Police Department (October 7, 2016)
Waterbury Chief of Police Vernon Riddick, Jr. request's Council's permission to conduct a Basic Police Officer Recruit Training Academy at the Waterbury Police Academy to commence on or about October 7, 2016. The class will consist of no more than thirty-two (32) recruits, including candidates from regional towns and cities.

Mr. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council approve the Waterbury Police Department's application to commence a Basic Police

Officer Recruit Training Academy for a maximum of thirty-two (32) recruits noting items 1-12, seconded by Chief Daly. Motion carried.

ACCREDITATION COMMITTEE:

1. Tier III Reaccreditation – Coventry Police Department
Coventry Police Department, under the command of Chief Mark Palmer has been accredited
since 2010. He underwent a CALEA on-site in April 2016 and found to be in compliance
with 380 CALEA Standards, subsequently, awarded CALEA reaccreditation at the July
conference in Maryland. On July 19th, POST Staff completed an assessment of the Tier III
State Accreditation Standards and found them to be in compliance with all 8 standards.

Chief Kulhawik and the Accreditation Committee makes the motion that the POST Council award Tier III Connecticut State Reaccreditation to the Coventry Police Department, seconded by Chief Mello. The motion carried.

2. Tier III Reaccreditation – Naugatuck Police Department
Naugatuck Police Department is under the command of Chief Christopher Edson has been
accredited since 2010. The agency underwent an on-site assessment on June 17, 2016 by a
team of state assessors. They had ten (10) files which required file maintenance. The agency
had accessed the required information and didn't need to author or generate any further
information as proof. The agency had one (1) standard which fell into the applied discretion
category. This standard required a strategic plan, the assessors were subsequently satisfied
that they were in compliance.

Chief Kulhawik and the Accreditation Committee makes the motion that the POST Council award Tier III Connecticut State Reaccreditation to the Naugatuck Police Department, seconded by Chief Higgins. The motion carried.

3. Tier I Accreditation – Danbury Police Department
Danbury Police Department is under the command of Chief Patrick Ridenhour is seeking
their initial accreditation. The agency underwent an on-site assessment on July 11, 2016 by a
team of state assessors. They had three (3) files which required file maintenance. They did
have access to the information and didn't need to author or generate any further proofs of
compliance. They did have two (2) standards which fell into applied discretion, the standard
required some wording changes and enhanced proofs were found to be in compliance.

Chief Kulhawik and the Accreditation Committee makes the motion that the POST Council award Tier I Connecticut State Accreditation to the Danbury Police Department, seconded by Chief Daly. The motion carried.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

1. Executive Director's Report

Chief Flaherty, Police Academy Administrator reported his activity to the Council since the last Council meeting. There are two (2) classes in residence all the time. Chief Mello and I met for discussions in regards to Cooper Standards and other than one slight modification (which is included in your general notices) we have a better understanding of where we are on that. The recruit classes participated in Police Memorial Service back in May. General notices distributed and in council's packages. Hosted 20 English University students at the request of Chief Dooley from Southern CT State University, they toured the academy; criminal justice students doing studies in comparative Criminal Justice. Accompanied Steve Sarnoski to Superior Court in New Britain, stood by on the Bryant Litigation Case – still pending. Attended Wellness Committee meetings. We submitted documents through the Commissioner's office for funding for Academy Security Systems which was a long time concern. Hosted law enforcement round table here for police chiefs and Senator Blumenthal a few weeks ago; preparing testimony for CHRO fact-finding hearing on POST Selection Standards/Cooper Standards for another state agency, not a challenge we have. The 353rd session graduates this evening at CCSU at 6pm. Commissioner had several meetings on budget issues including new 10% budget reduction option for FY2018.

Commissioner Dora Schriro – All executive agencies were directed to look for additional 10% for next bi-annual budget, FY18/19, does not rule out FY17. Our agency is mainly General Fund funded with some Federal monies and we receive quite a bit of "pass through money". A few months back we looked at a possible tuition increase which may require us to come back to the council at some point. We are looking at alternatives to cuts. Policy philosophy, our six (6) divisions have quite a bit in common, similar training, established a Dispatcher Academy, training for COLLECT. "There's only so much you can keep shaving off of stuff before you can say that one function or another has to be prioritized as something less than others and it would not be training or certification." Working with Dr. Vallero – DSS "took on postmortem toxicology testing, benefit to the state, which saved chiefs money because all of that cost was going to get shifted to the departments, and we figured out how to do it with no increase and additional cost to us. We are looking for ways to do things better, smarter, faster cheaper and we'll see how far that takes us."

Chief Lovello – Given our reduced ranks from our authorized number of 20 council members, we are now at 15. The Governor is proceeding to get us back up to full strength. That prompted my email requesting all of you make every effort to attend every meeting. Had discussions with Steve Sarnoski, regarding if there was any latitude on the quorum requirements of 10. He assured me there is not, 10 members are required to be here for a quorum no matter how many sit on the council at any given time. Asked him about potential for teleconferencing, understanding that we are not equipped here to do that, but for Steve to comment on what provisions are in place for that by state statute.

Steve Sarnoski – Teleconferencing is a viable option for attending meetings; whoever is attending meeting remotely would have to be at a telephone or screen (whichever they prefer or have available) so they could not only be heard by everybody at the meeting, but everybody at the meeting could hear any comments or input from the remote person. That would satisfy state statute for attendance at the meeting. It is viable we may run into technical glitches, but good as an option, more a technological challenge than a legal challenge.

Chief Lovello stated we can explore what options exist for us to get that capability... Commissioner responded that we can work on that. "We have some resources elsewhere in the department; whether we move it here or on those occasions maybe propose the meeting itself be relocated to another site." Chief Lovello mentions "one difficulty with moving offsite is that all the staff here would have to go to the meeting might present some challenges". Both agreed that it is something to work on to have as an option.

2. Directors Reports:

- a. Basic Training William Schultz, the Director of Basic Training provided a report on the status of the 2 classes (353rd & 354th) currently in session and the incoming 355th Training Session:
 - 353rd Training Session began April 1st, graduating forty-two (42) recruits tonight at CCSU.
 - 354th Training Session began July 1st, with fifty (50) recruits; one just withdrew
 - Incoming 355th Training Session set to begin on October 7, 2016 with fifty (50) individuals enrolled to attend.
- b. In-Service Training Susan Rainville, the Director of Field Services provided a report on the activities of her division including in-service training classes provided and scheduled.
- 3. Accreditation Manager's Report William Tanner had nothing to add to the material that was in the Council packets regarding accreditation.
- 4. Compliance Officer's Report also being handled by William Tanner did update the Council regarding the Certification website. Re-worked the certification page/website, grouped everything by topic to make it more usable. In the working stages with Gary Frederick's promulgating list for individuals certified to administer cooper standards to be accessible on the website in the near future as well.
- 5. Audit Reports nothing addressed
- 6. Correspondence in packet

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Informational – General Notices 16-01 through 16-06A – in packet

Mention/Introduction of retired Lieutenant Colonel Butch Hyatt as the new CCADV Coordinator.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Council Resolution – Justice David M. Borden - posthumously Chief Lovello read into the record a Resolution on behalf of Council Member Justice David M. Borden as follows:

ඛ



State of Connecticut

Police Officer Standards and Training Council Connecticut Police Academy



RESOLUTION OF THE POLICE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING COUNCIL

The Honorable Justice David M. Borden

Whereas, Justice David M. Borden, a retired Connecticut Supreme Court Justice and a member of the Police Officer Standards and Training Council since May 2013, has served the Police Officer Standards and Training Council diligently and faithfully, fulfilling the needs and goals of the Council with dedication, great effort, integrity and fairness; and

Whereas, during his many years of faithful and dedicated service to the Judiciary of this great state, he has earned the admiration and respect of his friends and colleagues; and

Whereas, he has demonstrated his ability to meet new challenges with enthusiasm; and

Whereas, he has served as a Justice of the Connecticut Supreme Court, Appellate Judge, Chairman of the Eyewitness Identification Task Force along with a lifelong commitment to fairness and justice following conferment of a Bachelor of Arts, magna cum laude from Amherst College and a J.D. from Harvard Law School:

Whereas, David M. Borden was appointed by Governor Dannel P. Malloy in May 2013 to the Police Officer Standards and Training Council and served for 3 years and 3 months until his death August 7, 2016, following a yearlong battle with cancer; therefore, be it

Resolved, That the Police Officer Standards and Training Council expresses its appreciation to Justice David M. Borden posthumously for his many years of dedicated and loyal service and contributions to Criminal Justice in the State of Connecticut during his 54 years of conscientious service, and be it further

Resolved, That the Police Officer Standards and Training Council extends to the family of David M. Borden its heartfelt condolences and prayers tempered with gratitude for sharing his life and serving as an inspiration to all over his many years of professional contributions to law enforcement training and professionalism; and be it further

Resolved, That the original of this resolution be formally presented to the family of Justice David M. Borden and that a copy be read into the Minutes of the next official meeting of the Police Officer Standards and Training Council on September 15, 2016.

Signed for the Council, this 1st day of September 2016,

Duane J. Lovello Vice Chairman

Police Academy Administrator



CALEA Internationally Accredited Public Safety Training Academy

285 Preston Avenue • Meriden, Connecticut 06450-4891

An Equal Opportunity and Affirmative Action Employer

2. Council Resolution – Chief Maruzo-Bolduc Chief Lovello read into the record a Resolution on behalf of Council Member Chief Lisa Maruzo-Bolduc as follows:



State of Connecticut

Police Officer Standards and Training Council Connecticut Police Academy



RESOLUTION OF THE POLICE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING COUNCIL

CHIEF LISA MARUZO-BOLDUC

Whereas, Chief Lisa Maruzo-Bolduc, Chief of Police of the Willimantic Police Department (ret.), a member of the Police Officer Standards and Training Council and a member of its active sub-committees has served the needs of the Police Officer Standards and Training Committee with dedication, distinction and integrity; and

Whereas, during her many years of faithful and dedicated service to the Law Enforcement profession, she has earned the admiration and respect of her friends and colleagues; and

Whereas, she has demonstrated her ability to meet new challenges with enthusiasm rising to the rank of Chief of Police in Willimantic on March 12, 2003 and served as Chief of Police for thirteen plus years; and

Whereas, Lisa Maruzo-Bolduc was appointed by Governor M. Jodi Rell, in February, 2010 to the Police Officer Standards and Training Council and served for 6 years and 5 months until her term ended on August 1, 2016; therefore, be it

Resolved, That the Police Officer Standards and Training Council expresses its appreciation to Lisa Maruzo-Bolduc for her many years of dedicated and loyal service and contributions to this Academy during her 6 years and 5 months of service, and be it further

Resolved, That the Police Officer Standards and Training Council extends to Lisa Maruzo-Bolduc its best wishes for many years of professional and personal happiness; and be it further

Resolved, That the original of this resolution be formally presented to Lisa Maruzo-Bolduc, and that a copy be read into the Minutes of the next official meeting of the Police Officer Standards and Training Council on September 15, 2016.

Signed for the Council, this 15th day of September, 2016

Duane J. Lovello Vice Chairman Thomas E. Flahert

Police Academy Administrator

CALEA Internationally Accredited Public Safety Training Academy 285 Preston Avenue • Meriden, Connecticut 08450-4891

CALEA Internationally incerticular of the Connecticut of the Conne

285 Preston Avenue • Meriden, Connecticut 06450-4891
An Equal Opportunity and Affirmative Action Employer

Chief Lovello moved to adjourn the meeting; Motioned by Chief Daly, seconded by Chief Higgins; motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 A.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Holly L. King

DESPP, Connecticut State Police

Training Academy Secretary